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Duration of Bankruptcy 
 

• Most personal insolvency is a result of consumer debt rather than 
business debt, therefore proposals will have little effect on business 
restarts. 

 
• The discharge of a debtor should mean exactly that. There is no sense in 

continuing income payment orders after the date of discharge, as this will 
only lead to confusion.  

 
• Three years is not an unreasonable length of time. Recent figures 

released by the DTI show that that there has been a rise of 46% in the last 
quarter for individual insolvencies in England & Wales, compared with the 
same period last year. This is a considerable strain on the public purse. 

 
Trust Deeds 

• Trust Deeds are an invaluable tool providing debt relief for many people. 
The current rate of return is better than that of sequestration, and do not 
cost the Exchequer a penny.  

 
• Minimum dividends will exclude even more people from resolving their 

debt problems. Creditors can object to the Trust Deed if they so wish, but 
rarely do. In fact many creditors do not even fill in the necessary 
documentation to allow the dividend to be paid to them. This money is 
then consigned, and eventually falls to the Crown.  

 
• There has to be concern over the proposed role of the Accountant in Trust 

Deeds. Regulation 5 in the Draft Regulations allows the Accountant to act 
as Trustee. This surely cannot promote natural justice if the Accountant is 
to be “judge, jury & executioner.” 

 
Apparent Insolvency 

• There is no mention of this in the Bill. In Scotland a debtor has to be 
Apparently Insolvent in order to petition for Sequestration. At present this 
is extremely difficult, and very much depends on the creditor. There is no 
such requirement in England. If the situation is to be made a level playing 
field, then Apparent Insolvency has to be made easier, giving more people 
access. This is particularly important if Trust Deeds have a   minimum 
dividend introduced, closing this route to many debtors.  Again there is the 
cost to the public purse of sequestration, which is not the case for Trust 
Deeds. 

 
 
 
 
 



Debt Arrangement Scheme (DAS) 
• Unfortunately, the DAS has not been as successful as anticipated, 

although it still is early days. It is another route available to debtors, and I 
have no doubt will increase over time.  

• However, the very essence of the changes to the bankruptcy legislation 
are meant to be designed  to remove the stigma attached to debt, and 
allow people the chance to move on. It would be ironic if the route that is 
currently successful (Trust Deeds), with no cost to the public purse, is 
blocked in order to make the DAS a success. 
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